
 

 

  
Your Reference: SSD 16_7534 

Our Reference: NCA/7/2016 
Contact: Myfanwy McNally 

Telephone: 9806 5447 
   

7 September 2016 
 
 
Peter McManus   
Department of Planning and Environment       
22-23 Bridge Street Sydney 
NSW 2000 
 
 
Dear Mr McManus 
 
Re: Western Sydney Stadium (Concept & Stage 1 Demol ition), 11-13 
O'Connell Street, Parramatta NSW 2151 
 
In addition to the technical response provided on the 25th August 2016, I 
would like to provide further clarity on the Council’s position in relation to the 
demolition of the Parramatta swimming pool.  
 
It is acknowledged that the removal of the pool on this site will allow for the 
most optimal urban design outcome, by allowing for an Urban Park between 
the Stadium and O’Connell Street that will become a key destination and Civic 
gathering space for the City of Parramatta. 
 
The City of Parramatta welcomes the State Government’s commitment to 
investigate locating a new aquatic centre on the site of the former Gold 
Course in Parramatta Park. 
 
Council looks forward to partnering with VenuesNSW, Parramatta Parklands 
Trust and Infrastructure NSW to prepare a Master Plan for the new 
Parramatta Aquatic Facility and the delivery of a world class Aquatic Facility 
for Western Sydney. 
 
It would be appreciated if these comments could be passed on to 
Infrastructure NSW. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Myfanwy McNally 
Manager City Significant Development  


